
Rotary Club of Rayne 

Minutes 

March 7, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Jimmy Fontenot with prayer and The Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

Nick Simoneaux made a motion to accept minutes of February 28, 2019 as circulated.  The 

motion was seconded by Abby Guidry and carried. 

President reported that he received the guidelines for RYLA and that deadlines for applications 

is May 1, 2019. 

Jared Lawless reported that there are a few signs remaining to install, but that the project is 

progressing. 

Cynthia Oliver spoke about the Chamber’s Mardi Gras Gumbo Cook-off and its success.  She 

also thanked the volunteers. 

Nick Simoneaux made a suggestion that our club consider giving an award of Paul Harris 

Fellowship to the Rotarian of the Year.  President Fontenot will add his suggestion to Board 

Meeting agenda for consideration and then back to the membership for vote. 

Cynthia Oliver announced that the inserts for Corporate Sponsorship is being printed and that 

at the meeting of March 21, 2019 we will have a workshop on the club’s plans to recruit new 

members. 

President Fontenot presented the application for Ravi Kamath at Recovery Ministries in Rayne.  

A motion was made by Steve Bandy to accept this application for Corporate Sponsorship after 

we receive a copy of SS4 Form that has exact name of corporation.  The motion was seconded 

by Kyle Broussard and carried. 

Nick Simoneaux spoke with Clarence Prudhomme and that he and Mary Zaunbrecher could 

meet with us after March 15, 2019 for a 2 hour meeting on membership.  

Jared Lawless made a motion to adjourn and the motion was seconded by Bob Landry and 

carried. 

 

 

 


